# Illinois State University

# ISU ReD: Research and eData

Alpha Beta Alpha

**Registered Student Organizations** 

10-1972

# Mu Chapter of Alpha Beta Alpha Newsletter, October 1972

Mu Chapter of Alpha Beta Alpha

Follow this and additional works at: https://ir.library.illinoisstate.edu/abarso



Part of the Library and Information Science Commons

## **Recommended Citation**

"Mu Chapter of Alpha Beta Alpha Newsletter, October 1972" (1972). Alpha Beta Alpha. 106. https://ir.library.illinoisstate.edu/abarso/106

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Registered Student Organizations at ISU ReD: Research and eData. It has been accepted for inclusion in Alpha Beta Alpha by an authorized administrator of ISU ReD: Research and eData. For more information, please contact ISUReD@ilstu.edu.



Welcome !

Mu Chapter of Alpha Bets Alpha, national undergraduate Library Science fraternity, would like to welcome you back this fall. ABA has many intriguing activities and programs planned for the coming year. We extend to you our warmest invitation to join us for the fun and fellowship. We hope you have a wonderful year.

#### 1972-73 Officers

President
Vice President
Corresponding Secretary
Recording Secretary
Treasurer
Historian
Sponsors

Carol Christenson
Taless Swickard (Spring 1973)
Jackie Plourde
Jan Floss
Rose Chenoweth
Debbie Dinquel
Miss Speer & Miss Wilford

#### October Meeting

The first regular meeting of the fall semester will be held Monday, October 2, 1972, at Milner Library, room 19. All new pledges and initiates are asked to come.

Dues will be collected at the meeting as follows: new pledges \$2.25; members \$3.00; initiates \$5.00 (\$45.00 if you do not turn in your pledge pin); faculty initiates \$5.00.

At this meeting, we will hold our pledging and initiation ceremonies.

Founder's Day was held Saturday, May 27, 1972. The annual affair took place in the dining room of the Master's Place. A suffet luncheon was served.

The main highlight of the afternoon was our guest speaker, Wilson Tucker. Mr. Tucker spoke on the topic, "The Writer and the Library." Other highlights included the presentation of corsages to kiss Speer and Miss Wilford in appreciation of their unsellish time given to ABA, and the presentation of a white rose by Miss Speer and Miss Wilford to each graduating ABA member.

- A special thanks goes to those persons who were involved in the planning and preparation of the banquet,

Nova Scotia

This summer, Miss Wilford and Miss Hartford travelled to Nova Scotia for ten days to visit Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Queinnec and their daughter, Haesdung. As you may remember, Mrs. Young-Hei Queinnec taught cataloging in the Library Science Department here during the Fall semester of 1970. Presently, she is the Librarian of Special Collections on International Development that supports the Cody International Institute. The cody International Institute is a branch of St. Francis Xavier University. Students from underdeveloped countries of the world gather here to discuss and help individual countries with their community and economical problems.

During their visit, they took a tour of Prince Edward Island, Cape Breton Penninsula, and the home of  $h_0M_0$  Montgomery. Ms. Montgomery is the author of Anne of Green Gables.

As with all visits, this one was too short. I'm sure Miss Wilford and Miss Hartford hold many memories that will never be forgottem.

# Student Teachers

The following Library science students are student teaching this semester. Those teaching first nine weeks are:

Sharon Arnold
Lydia Lopez
Gladys Moore
Kathy Pinter
Katie Scheig
Cynthia Smith
Deboie Smith
Lucille Thorson

Morton High School
Unit 5, Normal
Kewanee High School
Unit 5, Normal
Reavis High School Burbank
Pawnee High School
Lockport East
Ottawa Township High School

## Second Nine Weeks

Keren Anderson Gaye Cunninghem Linda Nielson Darlene Nix Shelia O'Neill Marisue Smith Main Township, Park Ridge Ottawa High School Conant High, Hoffman Unit 5, Normal Gibson City High